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      Volume, 35       Issue 11  

Whatõs Happening This Month 
 

November 12  COB Meeting   

ELECTIONS FOR OFFICERS AND BOARD 

MEMBERS WILL BE HELD AT THE 

NOVEMBER MEETING. 

The weather for September/October was drier and warmer 

than normal for final few weeks of the cruising season (except 

for our annual trip to Hilton NY).   The day after the meeting 

twelve Corvettes headed to Peek N Peak in Clymer, NY.  It 

turned out to be a sunny day to check out hundreds of cruise 

cars and crafters.  On our return home we wanted to finish off 

the day with a good meal. Thank you Mike & Lee Buccilli for 

making group reservations at a great Italian restaurant in 

Hamburg.   

     On a recent weekday, Rich Zahner led a group of Vettes 

and steel cars down the Thruway to visit the  Glenn Curtiss 

Museum in Hammondsport, NY.  We were very impressed 

with the museum and their workshop were they are restoring 

vintage planes from the WW II era.  They are currently 

planning an expansion of another 40,000 square feet.  It's well 

worth the short trip east into wine country.  

     During the month of September and October while many 

cruise nights were finished for the season a new cruise started 

up at Widewater Drive-In along the canal in Lockport on 

Wednesday nights.  Many of us predict this will be a great 

cruise site next year with parking on the grass, music and 

inexpensive food. 

     As a reminder, if you cannot attend the November 

meeting and wish to vote, please make out a proxy voting 

sheet.  Since all officers are running unopposed, you will only 

be voting for 7 board of director positions.   Pick your top 

seven candidates place them on a sheet of paper, placed in a 

sealed envelope within an envelope and send to any officer or 

current board member. 

     For those attending the November meeting after our 

regular business session and voting, we are having a fall Pizza 

and Wings party hosted by Skip & Maureen Polowy. 

     The meeting will be your last chance to sign up for the 

Christmas Brunch. 

     Hope to see you at the meeting . 

     Frank  

                                                                            

November 2016 
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NOVEMBER ANNIVERSARIES  

4th Rod & Mary Reisdorf  

 

                                                                                                                       

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Officers  
President ---------Frank Pastore ------ 716-694-9024 

Vice President --Wayne Scudder----- 716-692-8178 

Treasurer --------Marianne Pastore -- 716-694-9024 

Secretary ---------John Biggie --------- 585-492-2927 

Board of Directors  
Sue Brownlee ------------------- 716-693-4654 
Dick  Brownlee ------------------716-693-4654 
Mike Buccilli --------------------716-648-2037 
Bruce Graham -------------------716-741-3350 
Jim Kelly --------------------------716-681-7931 
Skip Polowy ----------------------716-201-1889 
Rich Zahner ----------------------716-225-1188 

Committees  
Membership                     Barbara Lipome  
                716-691-8845 
Newsletter                    Dennis Buckley 
                                                    716-759-2972 
Phone Comm.                     Lynda Graham 
                716-741-3350 
Sunshine Comm.                Karen Rothenberger 
                716-675-9467  
                               Or           Diane Skeide 
                                                    716-876-1197 
Webmaster         Jim Bonus  

716-695-7643 
Activities Dir.                       Lynda Graham 
                716-741-3350 
Club Photographer              Dan Krakowski 
                                                    716-675-5880 
Face Book page Manager   Dan Wroblewski 
                                                   716-542-2041 
Liaison for Out of Town Corvette Clubs 
                                              Mike & Lee Buccilli  
                                                    716-648-2037 

 

      Meeting every second Saturday of the month at 
First Presbyterian Church 

9675 Main St. Clarence, NY, 14031 
Meeting starts 7:00 p.m. 

 

 

Visit us at:     http://www.corvettesofbuffalo.com/ 
 

Send Newsletter Articles To: 

Dennis Buckley 
E-Mail: djbuckley40@yahoo.com 

Submissions must be in by the 27th 

Late submissions will be published the following month. 

 

 
                                                                                                                                           

 

NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

7th        Holly Wyse  

8th        Rocco Buccilli  

12th      Bruce Graham  

12th    Mike Flanagan  

22nd    Diane Strong  

23rd     Rod Reisdorf  

27th    Linda Bonus  

27th    Susan Krezmien  

27th    Mary Carol Plott  
 

http://www.corvettesofbuffalo.com/
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Free - Fall Pizza and Wings Party  

 

 

 

 

 

 

After our November12th monthly meeting and 

Elections at the Clarence Presbyterian Church, the Club will be sponsoring a Fall Pizza & Wings Party.  

Itôs a great opportunity to congratulate the new 2017 Officers and 

Board Members, socialize with your fellow members or get acquainted 

with newer members while enjoying some great Buffalo pizza & wings.  

All members and perspective members 

are welcome and there is NO cost to 

join us for the pizza and wings. 

 We look forward to seeing you at the November meeting!  

Skip and Maureen Polowy      

    **************************************************************************************************************   

 

November is the month of 

Thanksgiving. Let us support 

the church that helps us by 

donating to their food 

pantry.  Please bring non-

perishable items to the 

November COB meeting for 

distribution to those in need.  

Sue & Dick Brownlee 
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2017 COB Officer Candidates  

Dear Members, 

        Again this year Iôm asking for your support in electing me to the office of Recording 

Secretary for the Corvettes of Buffalo. It has been my pleasure to have held this office 

these past couple of years. I have enjoyed taking part in and organizing fund raising 

events such as the Super Cruise and social events such dinner drives. Our club is made 

up of wonderful people with a common interest; Corvettes, Good Friends and Good 

Times. I hope to continue taking part in making these good times happen for all of us. 

Thank you for your support and I look forward to 2017. 

John Biggie 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Hello everyone, 

 With your vote I would like to become you next Vice President.  I have been on 

the Board of Directors for Six years and served three years as your President. I will 

continue to keep this club going in the right direction. 

Mike Buccilli 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

I have had the pleasure of serving as your President the past year.  I believe my 

experience will enable me to lead our great club with the assistance of the officers and 

board members.  I look forward along with the membership to many exciting events for 

the coming year. 

Thank you for your support. 

 

Frank Pastore 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

My thanks to all the members for your continued support for me as COB Treasurer.   

I enjoy being involved in the business of the club. We had a very successful year and 

look forward to enjoying lots of fun activities with our great club in 2017! 

 

Marianne Pastore 
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2017 COB Board Member Candidates  

Hello. My name is Lynda Graham, it is with great pleasure I announce my candidacy for 

board of directors for 2017.  I have been phone comm. and activity director for the past 

year and a half.  Planned pizza parties with my husband (Bruce) and volunteered for 

many other events.  Your vote would be greatly appreciated. 

Lynda Graham 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Dear Members, My name is Bruce Graham. I have served on the board this past year. I 

have worked on the Super Cruise the past 3 years organizing sponsors and 

trophies. Planned the pizza party for two years and volunteered for many other 

events. Your vote for board member this upcoming year would be appreciated. 

Bruce Graham 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Skip Polowy ï Nomination for Board Member 2017 

In the past, I have served as your President, Vice President, club Secretary and have 

been an active Board Member for several years. I have volunteered and enjoyed 

chairing many club events over the years including Chairman/Co-Chairman of the 

Caravan 4 years, Car Shows 2 years, and Chairman of the Finance committee for the 

past 10 years.  

I would appreciate your vote to be on the Board in 2017.    

Thank you in advance. 

Skip Polowy  

 

 

 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
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2017 COB Board Memb er Candidates  

It has been my pleasure to serve on the board of directors for the past several years and 

prior to that as vice president for two years. I have been chairman and vice chair for the 

Super Cruise and vice chair for the caravan. With my past experiences I would like to 

run again this year for the Board of Directors and continue to serve you the members. 

Thank you for your past support. 

Rich Zahner 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  

Hello. My name is Debbie Schafer. I have been a member of Corvettes of Buffalo for a 
number of years.  I've always had a love for fast cars, particularly Chevrolet, driving, 
detailing my cars and meeting people and places along the way. I have hosted two 
Installation (dinner dances) and more currently prepared refreshments for our breaks at 
club meetings. I travel (drive) four times a year, with my husband, Ray, to St. Louis, to 
attend the NCCC (National Council Corvette Clubs) meetings.  I learn about 
memberships from across the regions, meet many other club members and have 
made friendships along the way.  I found out what a big world it is out there. On a 
personal note, I work as a customer service representative for a large corporation and 
thus achieving good listening and people skills. I hope to be of service to all of you. I 
welcome the opportunity to become more involved with our club by serving on the Board 
of Directors. At this time, I would like to ask for your vote. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Debbie Schafer 
 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
COB Members! 

 

Just a reminder for you to consider Sue Brownlee as a 2017 board member. 

Serving the membership has been an honor for the past 4 years and I would like  

to continue to do so. Working together has worked in the past, so let's continue our 

commitment to COB's strength and membership. 

       

Thank you, 

       

Sue Brownlee 
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Attention!      Attention!      Attention! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A letter from the NCCC President in the April Newsletter announced the NCCC is trying 

to move to electronic communications with all members. They are working very hard 

with all Clubs to insure their data base of member emails is current. It is the way of the 

future as NCCC moves more and more into the 21st Century. 

 

As part of this initiative to communicate electronically the NCCC would like to distribute 

the Blue Bars Magazine via email to all members. Ray Shafer has asked that anyone 

who wants to continue to receive the Blue Bars Magazine in a PAPER COPY to notify 

Marianne Pastore by the November meeting either in person or by email. 
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                                  1951 How It All Began                  

One of the most famous concept cars was the 1951 Buick 

LeSabre. Designed by General Motors' chief stylist Harley J. Earl's 

studio with styling cues from jet fighter planes and used by him 

for years as an everyday driver, the LeSabre offered a preview of 

the aircraft styling that would follow in the '50s. The LeSabre 

contained such technological features as a dual gasoline and 

alcohol fuel system and a moisture sensor which would raise the 

convertible top if it began raining when the owner was away from 

the car. 

 

On September of 1951, Harley Earl takes the LeSabre dream car to the Watkins Glen sports car race. Earl 

is impressed by the small European sports cars, and decides to begin designing a new American sports 

car. In November of that same year, the Parts Fabrication group within GM Engineering Staff begins 

setting up a plastic department in Detroit. 

 

Post World War II, senior figures at General Motors saw American GIôs returning from Europe with 

souvenirs: relatively lightweight, nimble two-seater sports cars. Design chief Harley Earl had a particular 

admiration for the Jaguar XK120, and aimed to create an all-American alternative. Although initially 

unsure which GM brand should market such a vehicle, he shared 

with Chief Engineer Ed Cole a desire to rejuvenate the image of 

Chevrolet, then seen as somewhat staid and unimaginative. 

In March of 1952, Naugatuck Chemical sales executive Earl Ebers 

shows the Alembic I to General Motors in Detroit, Michigan. 

Harvey Earl is impressed with the shape of the car, and the 

possibilities of glass-reinforced plastic. This encourages him to 

speed-up his own sports car work. 

 

On June 2, General Motors executives are formally 

presented with Harley Earl's proposal for a two-seater 

sports car. General Motors president Charles Wilson and 

Chevrolet general manager Thomas Keating approve 

completing a prototype for the 1953 Motorama. The project 

is code-named "Opel Sports Car". Chevrolet's director of 

research and development, Maurice Olley, creates a sketch 

for the new sports car frame, showing locations of 

radiator, wheels, and body mount points. On July 3, 

General Motors and Chevrolet management teams initiate 

work orders for two Motorama fiberglass bodies of the 

sports car, one test body, and two full-size passenger cars for 

development and testing of the sports car drivetrain. The Opel project sports car prototype is named 

Corvette, after a light fast type of World War II warship. The name was suggested by Myron Scott, 

employee of Campbell-Ewald, Chevrolet's advertising agency. Strong consideration had been given to 

naming the car ñCorvairò. Chevrolet executives wanted a ñCò word, and rejected 1500 suggestions. 

 

In the end of 1952, a boot-legged picture of GM's proposed sports car is taken to Ford's styling studio. 

Staff there have already produced several drawings and renderings of their own sports car prototype: 

the Thunderbird will emerge in early 1954.  

1952 Chevrolet Corvette C1 EX-122 Prototype 
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CORVETTES OF BUFFALO     2016 CHRISTMAS BRUNCH 
When: Sunday, December 4, 2016      Time:  11:00 AM ï 2:00 PM 

Where:  The Columns Banquets 

        2221 Transit Road 

      Elma, NY  14059 

                                         Cost:   $5.00/person; $10.00/couple 
 

Please make checks out to Corvettes of Buffalo and send them to Karen 

Rothenberger, 13 Oakbrook Drive, West Seneca, NY 14224 by November 24, 

2016 OR give either checks or cash to Karen at the November meeting. 

 

Menu:  Tomato, orange and cranberry juices, cheese & cracker platter, garden salad, 

chicken souvlaki, roast beef, penne florina, baby red roasted potatoes, garden 

vegetable blend, pasta salad, relish tray, rolls and butter, ice cream sundae, coffee 

and tea. 

 

Reminder:  We will be donating unwrapped toys to Toys for Tots again this year.  

Representative(s) from the Marines will be our guests and will accept the toys. 
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Vanity Plates at Bloomington Gold  #3           

                       More Vanity License Plates seen at Bloomington Gold. 
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Secret Service lets Vice President Joe Biden 
drive his óVette, and he promptly does a 
burnout                         Bruce Brown, Digital Trends Thu, Oct 20 3:59 PM PDT  
Vice President Joe Biden likes speed. 
He says so himself in a tweeted 
sneak peek video clip of Jay Lenoôs 
Garage. The U.S. Secret Service 
gave Biden permission to drive his 
own 1967 Corvette Stingray for the 
television episode, according to 
Jalopnik. In this clip, the VP tells 
Leno about his relationship with 
speed after ripping off a straight-line 
burnout as soon as he starts the car. 
Itôs not because heôs an avowed 
speed freak that the Secret Service doesnôt let Biden drive his óVette. Presidents and 
vice presidents arenôt allowed to drive anything while holding office or for six months 
thereafter. Since Biden took office he has only been allowed to drive his favorite car 
three times. 

The vice presidentôs father gave him the Corvette as a wedding present on August 
19, 1967. Bidenôs sons Beau and Hunter had the engine rebuilt recently and both he 
and Leno say it runs perfectly. The Veep also said itôs the ñonly car heôs ever loved.ò 
The green convertible has a four-speed manual transmission and a 327 V8 engine 
with 300 horsepower. 

The preview video was filmed at Secret Service Moran Vehicle Training at a location 
identified as ñsomewhere outside Washington D.C.ò Biden says he once ñburied itò at 
160 mph when he was younger. He then quips, ñI shouldnôt say this on television ð I 
like speed.ò 

While Biden and Leno were cruising the roads at the training center, Biden nailed the 
accelerator a couple times, each time visibly pushing his passenger back in the 
seat. After a while, a second Corvette pulls out from a side road, a 2015 Stingray 
Z51 that immediately roars past the VPôs car. ñI wonder who that cowboy is,ò Biden 
mutters before hitting the gas to catch up. When they get back to the starting point, 
the other Corvette is already parked, with former Secretary of State Colin Powell at 
the wheel.  

    *** The VP Speed episode of  Jay Lenoôs Garage is set to air on November 9 on CNBC . *** 
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Update: Local vets bring Cobra helicopter shot down in Vietnam to 

Tonawanda 

A group of area Vietnam veterans 

plan to bring a workhorse combat 

helicopter -one that was actually 

shot down in combat in Vietnam to 

Tonawanda. 

The AH-1 Cobra, manufactured by 

Bell Aerospace subsidiary Bell 

Helicopter, will take its place in 

Veterans Park on River Road in 

the City of Tonawanda. A veteran 

of Vietnam combat itself, the AH-

1 being brought to town by local 

veterans was actually shot down in 

combat in Vietnam - only to be 

repaired and put back in service. 

"This Cobra is an important symbol to a lot of us," said local veteran Bill Paton, an artillery 

forward observer who received the Air in Vietnam, and is part of the group that secured the 

helicopter for Tonawanda. "It represents that resilience, the will to take hits and keep pressing on, 

that really came to represent our soldiers, marines, airmen and sailors during the Vietnam War. 

It's a survivor, like we are, and a reminder of our brothers who didn't come back." 

Paton will be just one of several men who spent part of their military service airborne. Organizers 

of Wednesday's event plan to also welcome at least one pilot who flew the specific helicopter 

coming to Tonawanda. 

The AH-1 helicopter developed at least one strong link to Western New York as well, being 

assigned to a Rochester-based aviation unit of the New York Army National Guard. 

"This is a homecoming for that helicopter, and for the troops who flew Cobras, who counted on 

them for air support, who fought our wars while the AH-1 ruled the skies," said  

Vietnam Veterans of America Chapter 77  President Mike Walker. "This helicopter is going to 

symbolically move from its former role as one of America's fiercest warriors to a new one, 

helping heal old wounds and teach about the past." 

Under an agreement reached by the "Remembering Vietnam" memorial committee, on which 

Paton has served as a member, Bell Aerospace will lease the helicopter to local veterans for 99 

years. The City of Tonawanda, meanwhile, is providing the site for its display, where it, along 

with a brick wall, will stand as a symbolic remembrance of Vietnam-era veterans' sacrifice. Local 

organizers said the Cobra, which is not known to have ever been formally named, will now carry 

the name "Remembering Vietnam." 

 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Bell_AH-1_Cobra
http://vva77.org/
http://www.wnypapers.com/content/images/Tribune-II/Cobra.jpg
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New Sound System at the NCM  
 

Ashly and Dante Rev Up the National Corvette Museum 
10/03/2016 3:38 PM 
 

BOWLING GREEN, KENTUCKY: The 

National Corvette Museum opened in 

1994, just a quarter mile from the 

famous sports carôs production facility 

in Bowling Green, Kentucky. It has 

numerous historical and technological 

exhibits, but the main draw is an ever-

rotating collection of mint Corvettes 

that span the carôs sixty-plus years in 

production. A gift shop and café round 

out the experience. The museum also 

made headlines in 2014 when a 

sinkhole opened under one of its main 

showroom floors, swallowing eight cars, but no one was hurt and the damage has since been fixed. 

Recently, Centerline Audio Visual, of Hendersonville, Tennessee, revamped the National Corvette 

Museumôs sound system by installing a DanteÊ network audio system featuring Ashly ne8250.pe 8-

channel network amplifiers with on-board ProteaÊ DSP. Using a Room-Centric Audio Design, the 

amplifiers are located throughout the museum and connected via the DanteÊ network.  In the words of 

Scott Oliver, Centerline president, ñNow the Corvette Museum sounds as cool as it looks!ò 

 

He explained, ñFor years, the museum used the modest sound system that went in with the building for 

paging, mainly. The exhibits used TVs with DVDs on loop, which didnôt pack a lot of punch. We noticed 

that the National Corvette Museum had the feel of a natural history museum ï it was quiet. For 

example, the museum has a óboardwalkô where new Corvette owners can pick up their custom-ordered 

vehicles. Itôs awesome looking ï all these new Corvettes awaiting their new owners ï but it was silent! 

We convinced them that they needed some exciting music, consistent with the brand.  And without the 

able assistance of Greg McDougald, Centerlineôs project manager, this very complex system would not 

have happened.ò 

 

 

 


